
Dear Landowner, 

Dakota Access, LLC is pleased to provide notice of upcoming pipeline construction in the State 
of South Dakota. Construction in South Dakota is expected to begin on or about May I, 2016. 
Enclosed for your information please find the following documents: 

I) The Public Utilities Commission (PUC) Order granting Dakota Access LLC a permit to 
build. 

2) Permit conditions issued by the PUC. 

3) The Agricultural Mitigation Plan. Please pay particular attention to Section b. which 
provides a written explanation of topsoil segregation. Also note Section g. which provides 
an explanation regarding trenching and topsoil and subsoil/rock removal, segregation and 
restoration methods. 

4) Dakota Access' Adverse Weather Plan. 

We expect you may have questions as construction approaches and commences. Please direct 
your questions to the land agent assigned to your area. His or her name is provided below. Your 
land agent understands the construction process and we expect he or she can answer your 
questions. 

However, in addition to the land agent specifically assigned to your segment of the project, you 
have access to a public liaison officer. Eric Munz, the project liaison officer pictured below, was 
appointed by the PUC to work directly with you in the event your questions or concerns are not 
resolved by the assigned land agent. In addition, Eric will facilitate the exchange of information 
between landowners and the PUC should it be necessary. 

Your assigned land agents are: 

Scot Tolbert (936) 329-2473 and Mike Norsworthy (337) 274-5372 

The public liaison officer can be contacted at: 

Eric Munz I DAPL Liaison 
PO Box 31 
Tea, SD 57064 

605-988-7137 -Cell 
800-665-5763 - Toll Free 
daplliaisonsd@gmail.com 

We look forward to working with you during and after construction of the Dakota Access 
Pipeline in South Dakota. 

Sincerely, 

The Dakota Access, LLC team 



Dear Landowner, 

Dakota Access, LLC is pleased to provide notice of upcoming pipeline construction in the State 
of South Dakota. Construction in South Dakota is expected to begin on or about May 1, 2016. 
Enclosed for your information please find the following documents: 

1) The Public Utilities Commission (PUC) Order granting Dakota Access LLC a permit to 
build. 

2) Permit conditions issued by the PUC. 

3) The Agricultural Mitigation Plan. Please pay particular attention to Section b. which 
provides a written explanation of topsoil segregation. Also note Section g. which provides 
an explanation regarding trenching and topsoil and subsoil/rock removal, segregation and 
restoration methods. 

4) Dakota Access' Adverse Weather Plan. 

We expect you may have questions as construction approaches and commences. Please direct 
your questions to the land agent assigned to your area. His or her name is provided below. Your 
land agent understands the construction process and we expect he or she can answer your 
questions. 

However, in addition to the land agent specifically assigned to your segment of the project, you 
have access to a public liaison officer. Eric Munz, the project liaison officer pictured below, was 
appointed by the PUC to work directly with you in the event your questions or concerns are not 
resolved by the assigned land agent. In addition, Eric will facilitate the exchange of information 
between landowners and the PUC should it be necessary. 

Your assigned land agents are: 

Edwina Scroggins (575) 779-6536 and Lon Abrams (859) 519-8941 

The public liaison officer can be contacted at: 

Eric Munz I DAPL Liaison 
PO Box 31 
Tea, SD 57064 

605-98 8-713 7 -Cell 
800-665-5763 - Toll Free 
daplliaisonsd@gmail.com 

We look forward to working with you during and after construction of the Dakota Access 
Pipeline in South Dakota. 

Sincerely, 

The Dakota Access, LLC team 


